Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

Subject: RO3099 CA Nat'l Army Guard
Entry Type: Phone call

Start: Wed 12/19/2012 4:45 PM
End: Wed 12/19/2012 5:00 PM
Duration: 15 minutes

Receive conference call with Neal Hutchison of DTSC and Paul Dixon of San Lorenzo School District.

Neal relays that Paul Dixon has stated to CDE that the site is CEQA Exempt (otherwise would be a full PEA). Paul
confirms this. As such DTSC does not need to be involved. We therefore are lead for contamination at site. | relay to
them that while the laboratory tests indicate very limited petroleum contamination, and that it looks good, it does appear
that there had been an overexcavation, and there are no lateral delineation limits. We need clarification on why (or if)
there was an overexcavation, what drove that need, and then lateral delineation. In regards to lead (Pb) contamination 10
of 10 samples returned essentially background results (high of 30 mg/kg, or so). In regards to asbestos, the PLM / TEM
testing techniques, only one TEM was conducted and it reported a concentration slightly over DTSC goals (0.0013 vs.
0.001%). 1 would need clarification as to if this is of concern from DTSC; it would be to ACEH based on this limited
data.

Neal will followup with Bud Duke at DTSC tomorrow; we trade emails to establish link.



